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Lewisham Central Local Assembly funding – guidance notes and important information
(please read in full before completing the fund application form)
You are invited to make an application to the 2018–19 Lewisham Central Local Assembly fund. The deadline for submitting all applications is Tuesday 11 September 2018, 5pm. 
Section A – what is the Lewisham Central Assembly’s funding focus for this year? 
We conducted a review of the assembly priority using face to face discussions over a couple of months at the assembly meeting to find out what matters most to local people, so that we can update the Lewisham Central priority action plan and have up to date information to help deliver our funding to the right kind of local projects for 2018–19. The priorities identified have been grouped into five themes. These themes will be added to an action plan and we will work to develop projects locally through the assembly to tackle some of the wider issues. However we are hoping that you are able to come up with some exciting and creative projects around the five themes when applying for this year’s fund.

The agreed priority themes for the Lewisham Central Ward Assembly are as follows:
1. Improving health and well-being – this priority will focus on supporting the development of community projects which provides opportunities to socialise over a shared activities or interest to promote mental health and well-being.
2. Cleaner, better environment – this refers to issues that affects how you feel about air pollution, the general appearance of your area including the general outlook of the market area outside Lewisham Shopping Centre, recurring problems of litter and fly tipping, dog mess and street lighting. Issues relating to streetscape includes condition of streets, pavements, roads and parking.

3. Better access to activities and facilities for children and young people – this priority will focus on the development of better coordination of facilities already in existence to provide activities that develop children and young people’s interests and potentials.

4. Better access to activities and opportunities for the elderly – this priority will support older people in the community to access various activities borough-wide and help them remain active, healthy and to help reduce isolation.
5. Promoting and improving community cohesion – this priority will focus around supporting activities that promotes community coming together, fostering better relationships throughout the ward and developing a greater sense of pride in the area.

Funding criteria
· This year’s funding will accept applications from any of the assembly priority themes. 

· We welcome applications for all ward priorities. Any project that makes a difference in Lewisham Central ward, based on the priorities, is encouraged and will be assessed fairly. 
· If you have previously received funding you are welcome to apply again. However we are unlikely to offer continuation funding for a project funded in previous years, unless a significant number of different beneficiaries can be evidenced and the project shows significant development from ones previously funded.

· Projects should show maximum benefit for the Lewisham Central area, residents, students, businesses and community groups. We are unlikely to consider bids from outside the ward, unless they can show impact for local Lewisham Central people.
· The assembly coordinating group may consider commissioning projects directly, where need is evidenced within the community and may also not put applications forward if they feel they are not covering a specific identified need or gap in the community.
Section B – funding details 
· There is £12,500 available to apply from. In addition a locality fund of £2,500 known as the Councillor’s Discretionary fund is also available for community activities or projects of a one-off nature. Projects proposed for the £2,500 grant does not need to adhere to one of the assembly priorities, but must benefit or enhance local community. The Lewisham Central councillors add their discretionary fund to the £12,500 assembly fund to make a larger pot of funding.
· The assembly fund can be used as seed funding, but complete projects are preferred.  

· Applications must show value for money and budgets should be well thought through, realistic and detailed where possible.
· Organisations are welcome to bid for more than one project but must demonstrate that they are capable of managing these.

· Individuals can only apply if they can evidence a partnership with a constituted partner organisation. All agreements need to be brokered between organisation and individuals prior to application and must agree all detail, including financial arrangements, between the two.
· All deadlines must be met.
Funding restrictions  

The assembly fund cannot be spent on:

· activities that requires ongoing revenue

· activities that promotes religious and political party views

· activities or projects that have already taken place.
Section C – the application form

· You must use the correct application form, for example, if you are you are making an application to the £12,500 Assembly fund you need to use the assembly fund application form. There is a different form to complete if you are applying to the Councillor’s Discretionary fund.
· Make sure you fill out all sections – your application may be discarded if this is not the case.
· Ensure you keep your application specific and to the point about the project you are bidding for. Give enough detail, but be brief and direct where possible. 

· Full contact details must be included for the lead person managing the bid and any partner organisation.
· Completed applications should be sent to the Lewisham Central Assembly coordinator, Ade Joseph, by email to adeyinka.joseph@lewisham.gov.uk before the closing date.
· Please ensure you read the important information on the application form (pages 6–8)
Section D – additional document requirements

If your project is successful at a full vote at the assembly meeting, Lewisham Council will need evidence of a number of documents before they release any funds. We are strongly suggesting that you think about these documents before making a bid and ensuring you are able to meet all requirements. This includes the following documents: 

· Constitution, terms of reference or governing document.
· Public liability insurance certificate.
· Health and safety policy.
· Equal opportunities policy.
· Risk assessment(s) (template available online).
· Disclosure & Barring Service (DBS) checks (previously CRB checks).
Most organisations will have the above as standard, if you do not have these then please look into this before making a bid – your assembly coordinator is happy to help and advise you on the documentation you need when you are making your application. We also encourage you to submit the required documents with your application, if you are able to do so.
Section E – how will the assembly decide what projects to fund?
The Lewisham Central coordinating group will be responsible for assessing all applications based on the information/selection criteria above and will agree applications to go to the full assembly meeting for vote. This may be a vote on all the projects as a block, or a vote on individual projects, depending on how many have gone forward to the assembly. All conflicts of interest will be declared.

Anyone from the Lewisham Central ward is welcome and encouraged to be involved in the decision making process at the Assembly meeting. 

What will happen next?
· If your project is not being taken through to the assembly, you will be notified of this prior to the next assembly meeting via email. 
· You may be invited to make amendments to your project/budget in order to make it viable. Please be available to do this or your project may not be taken forward.
· If your project is being taken to the assembly, you must be available to either deliver a presentation, or be a part of a marketplace event (an information stall) at the next assembly meeting to be held on Tuesday 9 October 2018 from 6.30pm. 
Please ensure you read the important information on the application form.
We look forward to receiving your applications and hear your project ideas – good luck!

